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Hello from your township officials and staff. We are pleased to present you with this current issue of your township newsletter. The time since 
our last newsletter has passed by so quickly and as you will read, your Board of Supervisors and township staff have been busy with permitting, 

planning, maintenance work and all duties required of us to keep this wonderful township running smoothly and continue to enhance the way of life for 
our residents. Here are some of the highlights.

Under the direction of your Board of Supervisors, I attended meetings for the updating of the Lehigh Valley Hazard Mitigation Plan and presented 
current data regarding Heidelberg Township. The plan may be accessed at https://www.lvpc.org/hazard-mitigation.html. The plan includes municipalities 
from Lehigh and Northampton Counties. This plan is important in that it sets steps to be taken in the case of a natural or man-made hazard, for example 
– forest fires, hurricanes, tornadoes, hazardous material spills, acts of terrorism, flooding, etc. Being an active member of the plan will be beneficial to 
your township when seeking federal and state funding to help prevent hazards from happening and setting a plan of action if they do occur.

Another joint venture, is the Northern Lehigh Multi-Municipal Comprehensive Plan which includes Heidelberg, Lowhill, Lynn, Washington and 
Weisenberg Townships and the Borough of Slatington. The original plan, adopted in 2004, is currently being updated. There have been initial public 
meetings held to acquire input from various stakeholders and more advertised public meetings will be held as the planning continues. The updated 
plan is expected to be adopted in late fall 2020. A comprehensive plan is the tool Pennsylvania municipalities have to guide their way into the future. 
A multi-municipal plan gives the member municipalities a way of sharing land development planning and zoning uses. You may learn more about this 
plan by going to the website at www.plannl.org.

At the time of the printing of this newsletter, the Townships of Lynn and Heidelberg are searching for our next volunteer Emergency Management 
Coordinator. The Board of each township has agreed to pay an annual stipend of $500 each to the appointed EMC. Heidelberg Township officials 
and staff give a heartfelt thank you to Joshua Bingham who serviced as EMC but due to professional obligations relinquished the position. The Lynn 
/ Heidelberg Emergency Management Plan requires updating of its procedures to comply with federal, state and county emergency management 
guidelines and of its resource lists. Two townships sharing resources and personnel during an emergency is efficient and effective. If you or someone 
you know is interested in the EMC position, please contact the township office or find information on the township website – www.heidelberglehigh.org.

As you may be noticing, sharing of resources, personnel, ideas and experiences is a common theme in the township. The volunteer emergency services 
of the Northwestern Lehigh area including the Germansville Fire Company, New Tripoli Fire Company, and Weisenberg Fire Company along with 
township officials hold meetings from time to time as a steering committee to ensure the future of a volunteer emergency response team.

You may be aware that the Northwestern Recreation Commission who oversees the recreation fields off of Route 309, across from the high school 
and holds the annual Night in the Country event, is comprised of an elected supervisor from Heidelberg, Lowhill, Lynn and Weisenberg Townships, two 
School Board members and a member-at-large, a resident of one of the four townships. This commission has requested financial and planning help from 
each township for the creation of a pedestrian walking trail within the NWRC property. Your Board of Supervisors has entered into an Intergovernmental 
Agreement in support of this project. A copy of the proposed plan is posted in the township’s meeting room.

Other projects being pursued by your Board of Supervisors is the replacement of the 36 year old heating and air conditioning system in the 
administrative areas and the heating system in the first garage bay. Leibold Inc. from Pottsville received the project bid award as low bidder with a 
$37,000 bid. The township has received a grant from the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development in the amount of $33,000 
to cover most of the project costs. The Board has also purchased the property behind the township maintenance garage at 6188 Werleys Corner Road 
for the appraised value of $97,000. The Board felt it was in the best interest of the township to not pass on this opportunity to gain ownership of this 
property which sits in-between Township owned land. Future plans for this property is for a very needed garage expansion. We currently rent space in 
the potato cellar owned by the Northwestern Recreation Commission to house some of our equipment and vehicles. By expanding the garage area, our 
road crew will have immediate access to all our maintenance resources saving time and money. Before the antiquated house is torn down, the Board of 
Supervisors has agreed to allow the local fire companies of use the house for training exercises.

Please enjoy reading your township newsletter and contact the township office with any suggestions for future issues. Have a healthy and happy year 
and enjoy this beautiful township you live in.

Warm Regards,
Janice Meyers, Township Administrator

Lehigh County

Pennsylvania

Welcome to

Dear Heidelberg Township Residents,

heidelberglehigh.org
6272 Route 309 • Suite A • New Tripoli, PA 18066

610-767-9297 • Fax 484-265-0097
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FOOD MART

DIESEL
Benefits Older Pennsylvanians,

Every Day.

Gas/Diesel
Propane

PA Lottery
Grocery

ATM
Money Orders
Check Cashing

Live Bait

NEW TRIPOLI PLAZA
6391 Route 309 New Tripoli PA

610-298-8400

George Schmidt Berry Farm

Grower of Fruits &  
Vegetables

Mon - Fri 9am to 7pm 
Saturday 9am to 5pm 
Sunday 9am to 3pm

5681 Berry Drive 
New Tripoli, PA 18066

610-298-2591 georgeschmidtberryfarm.com

Berger Sanitation, Inc.

610-837-1790

•	 2 through 40 Yard 
	 Containers Available

•	 Single Stream Recycling

•	 Residential, Commercial,
	 Industrial

www.bergersanitation.com

Family Owned & Operated for 48 Years
Trash Container
for Full Service

Residential 
Customers

KERMIT K. KISTLER INC.
ROUTE 143, 7886 KINGS HIGHWAY 

NEW TRIPOLI (LYNNPORT), PA 18066

JOHN DEERE
UTILITY TRACTORS 
COMMERCIAL/LAWN

POLARIS
ATV’S 

SNOWMOBILES 
RZR & RANGER

PHONE 610-298-2011    EMAIL kinc@ptd.net   FAX 610-298-2012 
www.kermitkkistler.com

HEIDELBERG  TOWNSHIP 



HEIDELBERG  TOWNSHIP 

Hello from the Zoning Office!...................................3
Did You Know?.........................................................4
Goodwill Fire Company #1.......................................5
Individual and Business sponsorship Opportunities..6
Individual and Business Sponsor Agreement............6
Central Grange No. 1650
Germansville, PA.......................................................7
Slatedale – Emerald Area Lions Club
Lehigh County, Pennsylvania....................................7
Rural Preservation Association of Northwestern 
Lehigh County...........................................................8
Your Northwestern Recreation Commission.............9
Heidelberg Union Church........................................10
The Healing Place at Living Stone Fellowship........11
Census 101......................................................... 12-13
Lehigh Gap Nature Center.......................................14
PA Fireworks Laws may be Changing Again..........14
Northwestern Lehigh Veterans Memorial at 
Ontelaunee Park.......................................................15
Germansville’s Forgotten Felines Celebrates 25th 
Anniversary..............................................................16
Recycling 101..........................................................17
News for Constituents..............................................18
Employment Protections for National Guard 
Members..................................................................18
Northwestern Lehigh School District......................19
Boy Scout Troop 57 of Neffs...................................20
Heidelberg Township Contact Information.............21

IN THIS ISSUE

Ican’t believe it’s been 4 years already! Some 
things have changed, yet much remains the same. 

Heidelberg Township remains an area with a strong 
sense of community and a love of open space. While 
putting together this newsletter and thinking about 

what I wanted to share with you, I kept coming back to 2 words. Grateful and 
Proud.

I am grateful and proud to live and work in Heidelberg Township. Why proud? 
So many formally rural townships are struggling with “growing pains”. They 
did not plan for the rapid growth they have experienced. They did not work with 
neighboring townships to create a regional plan that protected natural resources, 
agriculture and open space while sharing growth and development in a way that 
makes sense.

The residents of Heidelberg Township and neighboring communities had the 
foresight to elect officials that saw the benefits of working together to preserve 
the characteristics of their communities that they value the most. In 2004 one 
of the first comprehensive plans in the entire state of Pennsylvania was adopted 
by Heidelberg, Lowhill, Lynn, Washington, Weisenberg and the Borough of 
Slatington. An update of this plan has begun and the community is encouraged 
to get involved by visiting www.plannl.org to learn more about the current plan 
and to comment.

I am so proud of this community for staying true to their roots and planning for 
the future they want for themselves and their families. The truth is that although 
this is a beautiful area, it’s the residents that make it so special.

This year’s newsletter is a little later than usual because we sent out an updated 
Township Map earlier this year. You should have received a Township Map 
with parcels and zoning included. There are extra maps in the Township office 
if you did not receive one or want an extra.

I hope you find the Township Newsletters, Map and Website informative and 
useful. If you have any suggestions for the website or newsletter, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at ddidra@ptd.net or 610-767-9297 x11.
I hope the rest of the year treats you well!
Take care,
Dawn Didra, 
Certified Zoning Officer

Hello from the Zoning Office!
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Ben Houser Motorcars
7444 Route 309

New Tripoli, PA 18066

Phone: 484-601-3227
Email: bhmc@ptd.net

AUTO SALES & DETAILING
www.benhousermotorcars.com
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Did you know it is illegal to blow your grass clippings onto the 
road? Most people are aware that pushing snow or causing water 

to run onto the road is illegal and understandable. But why grass 
clippings? Like snow and water, grass clippings on roadways cause 
slick conditions. It’s the warm weather equivalent of black ice and is 
especially dangerous for motorcycles.

Grass clippings also wash into storm drains causing them to clog and 
causes flooding conditions. They can also end up in streams and ponds 
polluting them with nitrogen and other pollutants which can kill fish.

This all may seem trivial, but it makes a lot more work for the road 
crew and in turn, costs taxpayers money that could be spent better 
elsewhere. Time the road crew spends cleaning out storm drains and 
culverts. Time spent spreading salt and plowing trying to clean up areas 
where snow was thrown or pushed onto a clean road. Time cleaning 
stones that washed onto roads from driveways. Time fixing roads due 

to water damage from water being diverted off of properties and onto the road.
All that time could be spent repairing and maintaining roads, bridges, equipment, etc. We are fortunate to have a hard working road crew with 

varied skills that can and will tackle almost any job. Saving them time saves your hard earned tax dollars and lets them use their skills for more 
important jobs.

By Dawn Didra

DID YOU KNOW?
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Mark your calendars for 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2019 

Presented by the Lynn-Heidelberg Historical Society
LOCATION:   Ontelaunee Park in New Tripoli

TIME: 10:00am - 4:00pm

Pioneer Apple Festival

Take a tour of historical and replica buildings such as Fort Everett, Ziesloff House, Tripoli Train Station and the Mail Pouch Tobacco Barn. 
Savor homemade PA Dutch fare and baked goods from local civic groups and businesses. Northern Valley Ambulance (NOVA) Auxiliaries will be 

selling their famous apple dumplings!! You can also enjoy interactive pioneer and Native American demonstrations.

SAVE THE DATE!!
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The Germansville Fire Department members have been very busy 
over the past year. We are greatful to have a few new members 

join our ranks over the past year, and all members have been 
diligently training in the areas of fire suppression, vehicle rescue, 
wildland fire, EMS, and high angle rescue. We would especially like 
to congratulate Dave Bleam, Ian Gruber, and Evan Karpyn along 

with their families on their completion of the Bucks County Firefighter Academy. This is a 
grueling six-month certification comprised of over 166 hours of training. A job well done! We 
are ALWAYS looking for new recruits. There are many aspects of emergency response, not 
just going into a burning building. If you want to help out your fellow community members in 
their times of need, contact the fire department at 610-767-7757 and leave a message for Chief 
Jay Scheffler or come to the firehouse at 6:30 on Monday nights, which is our training night.

If you didn’t know, we have a sizable social hall capable of hosting events up to 350 people. 
As you can see the hall looks great! We have many options for setting up your event, whether 
it be a graduation party, awards banquet, wedding reception, or fundraiser. We are always 
looking for individuals or groups to rent our hall. Our upstairs social hall holds approximately 
350 and has a stage. Our downstairs hall has a serving counter hold approximately 100. For 
information or a tour of the facility contact our rental coordinator Ashley Gillenberger at 610-
767-7757, by email at GermansvilleFire@gmail.com or on Facebook – search Germansville 
Fire Company.

Goodwill Fire Company #1
6011 Memorial Rd. Germansville, PA 18053
P.O. Box 69 610-767-7757

The most exciting news this year is that 
the fire department has made the decision to move forward with the purchase of a new fire 
truck. We are very proud of the fact that we have been very creative and fiscally responsible 
with our operations and have managed to update our fleet of apparatus, maintain and improve 
the building and train our firefighters to professional levels of competency while holding no 
loans or debt.

    Our Apparatus Committee and Finance Committee were formed approximately five years 
ago and looked at the needs of our area, our finances, and our current operational status. After 
what felt like forever, the committees have signed in to agreement with the Rev Group (formerly 
Kovatch Fire Apparatus of Nesquehoning, PA) for the purchase of a 79ft KME Aerialcat Quint. 
This apparatus will contain a 1500 GPM pump, a 500 gal. water tank, and a 79 ft. aerial ladder 
along with over 100’ of ground ladders. The price of this fire apparatus is $798,000. Over 
the past decade through fundraising efforts, township support through the incorporation of 

dedicated millage, and donations, the fire department has managed to save approximately $275,000 in our apparatus fund. We would also like to 
thank the New Tripoli Bank for making a $50,000 donation to the project, and showing their continued support for projects in our great community. 
With the assistance of Senator Pat Browne and Representative Gary Day, we were graciously awarded a $250,000 grant through the Department 
of Community and Economic Development to supplement our truck fund. It was only due to the efforts of the fire department, the community’s 
financial support, and the financial and dedicated backing of Heidelberg Township, which allowed us to prove to the DCED the importance of this 
project and the combined efforts of our community. This was EXACTLY why they were able to find the funding in the state budget for this project.

We are happy to announce that rather recently, the factory has begun construction of the new fire truck, with an expected delivery by the end of 
October. This project has been in process for the past 5-7 years and is finally coming to life!

With that said we are looking to make a strong drive toward the finish line and when we get there we hope to have almost the entire fire truck 
paid for! We cannot do that without the help of the community. We have numerous Wing and Cheesesteak nights planned for the fall of 2019 and 
are always looking for community members to come up with new and exciting fundraising opportunities. We are currently $250,000 from our goal 
of having this fire truck paid off by delivery. Our finance committee is looking to drive toward the finish, and has developed a portfolio for the 
project, along with fundraising levels, and are looking for community and corporate partners to meet our goal. Please take a look at the following 
document for methods of donating. There are some unique opportunities, and as always we are nonprofit and tax deductible. If anyone would ever 
like to visit the department and view the fire departments equipment, bring your group for a tour, or are interested in joining and volunteering 
please call 610-767-7757 and leave a message, and someone will return your call promptly.

Thanks for your continued support over the years. We are proud of our community, what it represents and work hard to provide the residents 
with a professional level of service through the hard work of 100% volunteers.

GOODWILL FIRE COMPANY #1
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Germansville Fire Company is soliciting donations from individuals and area businesses to support the purchase of a new truck, more 
specifically, a 79’ KME Quint (engine/aerial) that will be used to support fire service emergencies in Heidelberg Township and surrounding 

townships that call for mutual aid support. The cost of this new truck is approximately $798,000.
Volunteers and members of the Goodwill Fire Comany #1 have been planning for this purchase for many years and in doing so, have coordinated 

various fundraising activities to generate revenue in support of the truck fund. The fire tax, implemented in Heidelberg Township, has been a 
tremendous asset in allowing a modest amount of funding to be directed to the truck fund to support this purchase. To date, $275,000 has been 
allocated to this purchase from fundraising activities and the township fire tax. Another $250,000 has been contributed by the PA Dept. of 
Community and Economic Development.

Please help us reach our fundraising goal of $540,000 – consider donating at one of the following levels of support:

“FIRE CHIEF” - $25,000 • Name displayed on billboard at Routes 309 & 100 • Name displayed on truck • Recognition in township newsletter 
• Recognition plaque • Name displayed at truck dedication event • Name or logo printed on truck dedication event t-shirt

“ASST. CHIEF” - $10,000 • Name displayed on truck • Recognition in township newsletter • Recognition plaque • Name displayed at truck 
dedication event

“CAPTAIN” - $5,000 • Recognition in township newsletter • Recognition plaque • Name displayed at truck dedication event

“LEIUTENANT” - $1,000 • Name displayed at truck dedication event

INDIVIDUAL AND BUSINESS SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

INDIVIDUAL AND BUSINESS SPONSOR AGREEMENT
In support of Goodwill Fire Company #1 (Germansville Fire Company),

___________________________________________________ intends to support Germansville Fire Company’s
purchase of a new, 79’ KME Quint (engine/aerial) with a commitment of the following:

“FIRE CHIEF” - $25,000
“ASST. CHIEF” - $10,000

OTHER - $

“CAPTAIN” - $5,000
“LEIUTENANT” - $1,000

Name: _________________________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________________________
Phone: _________________________________________________________________
Email: _________________________________________________________________

One- time payment – checks made payable to Germansville Fire Company
Pledge: I agree to pay $______________________ a year for _______________ years for a total contribution of

$_________________________________.
_____________________________________________ __________________________ Signature Date

All contributions are tax deductible as allowable by law. Unless otherwise stated, no goods or services were provided by
Goodwill Fire Company #1, a 501(c)(3) organization, in exchange for this gift.

Contact information: TJ Stellar, President tjstellar@gmail.com 610-496-9378

Affordable Personal Care
Studio • Private • Semi-Private

Rooms Available
• Calvin Hall

• Maria Center
• Rose Wing

1399 Fairview Drive, Leesport, PA 19533
610-916-8833  •  Fax: 610-926-4424
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Central Grange No. 1650 meets the 1st Wednesday of each month at 1:30 PM in the Germansville Fire Hall. A national, 
non-profit, family-oriented, community service organization, we are one of four Granges located in Lehigh County.

We hold fundraisers and proceeds are used to help those in need in our community. For over 60 years we baked shoo-fly 
pies as our major fundraiser. We help families with medical bills, local Ambulance Corps, Lowhill & Northern Lehigh 
Food Pantries, as well as many charites. We purchase Christmas gifts for needy children, and have given major donations 
to the Germansville Fire Company over the years.

Membership is open to anyone age 14 and over. There are activities for the entire family including contests in photographs, 
baking, sewing, and talent. The PA State Grange holds summer camps for our Juniors (age 5-14) and Youth (ages 14-21). 

There is also a Summer Festival weekend held at the Centre County Fairgrounds for all members to enjoy!
We have “American Values with Hometown Roots”. Why not come out and join us! Chartered in 1915, we have been serving our 

community for over 100 years. For more information, check out the PA State Grange website: www.pagrange.org or call 610-767-4400.

CENTRAL GRANGE NO. 1650 GERMANSVILLE, PA

SLATEDALE – EMERALD AREA LIONS CLUB
LEHIGH COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

It’s official!!

February 2019 Slatedale – Emerald Area and Ontelaunee Lion are joined as one club combining our strengths to 
help local communities and the world. Slatedale Emerald Area Lions Club was chartered March 27, 1969 and 

meets 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the month at 7 P at Friedens UCC Church, 7227 Route 873, Slatington, Pennsylvania.
Our fund raising projects include annual bingo, food sales at Night in the Country, The Gathering, Pow Wow, auctions and Ontelaunee 

Park. We collect used eyeglasses, hearing aids, electrical cords including Christmas lights for recycling.
The Club sponsors Leo Clubs at local high schools to help the youth become involved with the community giving.
Some of the programs and projects sponsored by your donations include local fire companies, food banks, Center for Vision Loss, Northern 

Valley Emergency Medical Services (NOVA), Lions Youth Leadership Seminars and Lion Laird A. Swartz Scholarship (given annually to 
the senior at Northern Lehigh and Northwestern Lehigh School Districts.

We are involved in highway cleanup at Friedens Road and we recently joined the Lehigh Valley Chamber of Commerce.
For more information please contact Fred Folland, PDG 610-767-8969 or John Weremedic 610-844-1255

Make a difference! Make 2019 the year to Volunteer!!
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LARGE BARN 
OF ANTIQUES & 

PRIMATIVES

Snyder’s Second 
     Chance Barn
Snyder’s Second 
     Chance Barn

610-760-8380
6185 Route 309, Germansville, PA 18053

When Driving by STOP and  
Check Us Out and You will be  

Pleasantly Surprised!

Also Selling Custom Sheds and Gazebos

OPEN
Mon.-Sat.

10~4

Northern Valley EMS, Inc. (NOVA) thanks the residents of Heidelberg Township for their support during our 
subscription drive. The funds raised during the annual subscription drive provide the necessary support needed to 

deliver exceptional quality emergency medical services to your community. It is our pleasure to care for you and we 
appreciate your support.

In addition to high-quality emergency medical services, NOVA also offers Community Care Visits, child car seat 
safety checks, CPR & first aid training, urgent non-emergency transportation services for subscribers, and special event
standbys. Please visit our website at www.northernvalleyems.com for more details regarding these services and 2019 
Subscription information.

Please visit our website for additional information regarding our fundraising events or follow us on Facebook.

Have a safe and happy fall - Best Regards, NOVA.

HEIDELBERG  TOWNSHIP 

The Rural Preservation Association of Northwestern Lehigh County was formed in 1996 when a group of likeminded people from all walks of 
life realized the need for promoting the preservation of farms, forested land,and open space here in our beautiful northwestern Lehigh area.

The farmland and slopes of the Blue Mountain make tremendous contributions to the entire Lehigh Valley in value of agricultural products, 
wildlife habitat and water recharge as well as scenic beauty. Members of the RPA are advocates for maintaining these treasures for the generations 

to come, and for keeping the spirit of rural community alive as it 
has been for generations past.

Over the years, the RPA has been participating in many events 
including the Schnecksville and Kempton Fairs, the Mini Farm 
Show at the South Mall, The Green Valley Coalition, Open 
Gate Farm Tour food court, Pioneer Apple Festival, the annual 
Cleansweep event, and has sponsored the PA Farm Bureau’s Ag 
Lab mobile educational classroom, scholarships to Conservation 
Camp, and scholarships to Northwestern Lehigh graduating 
seniors. Since 2003 the RPA has given $27,000 to NW seniors 
who intend to study agricultural related fields or environmental 

sciences. This year we intend give another $4,000, so that makes for a total of $31,000 so far!
The group also supports the Wildlands Conservancy and the Lehigh Gap Nature Preserve. The RPA participates in and are members of the Farm 

Bureau, Renew LV, LV Planning Commission Future of LV Strategy sessions, and the Sterling Raber Land Preservation Board.

RURAL PRESERVATION ASSOCIATION OF NORTHWESTERN LEHIGH COUNTY
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Buy Direct 
from 

the Farm!

Heidel Hollow Farm, Inc.

7419 Saegersville Road, Germansville, PA

www.heidelhollowfarm.com  |  www.mikefinksproduce.com

• Seasonal Produce 
    & Plants
• Eggs & Potatoes
• Retail & 
   Wholesale

Current Hours:  
Mon thru Fri. - 8am-4pm

Sat - 9am-1pm
Sunday Closed

Directions:  Route 309 to Bake Oven Road.  Make first right 
onto Saegersville Road.  Go through two stop sign.  

Farm is on the right after second stop sign.
FMNP checks accepted here.

Hay & Straw
610-767-2409

Absolute Automotive
6095 A Rt - 100

New Tripoli, PA 18066

610-767-1251

Hours
 Monday-Thursday: 8 AM-6 PM

Friday: 8 AM-5 PM
Saturday: Appointment Only

Sunday closed

Our Services

•	 4x4 Services
•	 Alignment
•	 Brakes
•	 Car & Truck Care
•	 Domestic Cars & Trucks
•	 Electrical Services
•	 Electronic Services
•	 Engine & Transmission
•	 Engine Maintenance

•	 General Services
•	 Heating and Cooling Services
•	 Import Cars & Trucks
•	 Inspections and Emissions
•	 Miscellaneous Services
•	 Quick Lube Services
•	 Tires
•	 Towing
•	 Transmission Services
•	 Undercar Services

HEIDELBERG  TOWNSHIP 

The Northwestern Recreation Commission (NRC) meets monthly to 
oversee the Northwestern Community Park which is located directly 

across from the Northwestern Lehigh High School, and behind Katie’s 
Restaurant & the New Tripoli Plaza. The Recreation Commission 
Board is comprised of seven voting members, one representative from 
each of the four Northwestern School District Townships, (Heidelberg, 
Lynn, Lowhill & Weisenberg), two school board members, and one 
member –at- large.
The officers for 2019 are:
President:  Justin Smith (Lynn Twp)
Vice President:  Linda Gorgas (Weisenberg Twp)
Secretary:  Todd Hernandez (School Board)
Treasurer:  Christie Steigerwalt (not a voting member)

This year the NRC is focused on completing a new paved walking 
trail looping around the top half of the park that will begin construction 
in the fall after the annual Night in the Country event. This project was 
funded by grant money, Nestle Waters and funds from the NRC. In 
addition the park has a 5K walking trail mapped out for your walking 
and running enjoyment, and has the Lions Pavilion at the lower 
playground that is free to residents, and can be reserved for group 
gatherings by filling out a facilities request form on the following NW 
school district web page: http://www.nwlehighsd.org/community.
cfm?subpage=1987051

The Park is open to the public 
during day and although the sports 
fields are usually scheduled for 
the various Northwestern Youth 
Athletic Association (NYAA) 
sports teams, these fields are open 
for community use when not used 
by the NYAA. The fields may 
also be reserved for various other 
school or sports affiliations for 
tournaments and rehearsals, etc. 
These reservations and facility requests are scheduled at the monthly 
Recreation Commission meetings.

Our annual “A Night in The Country” event is coming up on August 
17th from 4:00-10:00 pm (rain date is August 18th). This event offers 
one of the greatest fireworks displays in the valley, and brings together 
many local businesses and community service organizations for a one 
night blowout that is a must to attend. There is something for everyone, 
including a car cruise, live music, Chinese auction, bingo, great food, 
and much more! The proceeds from this event is what the NRC use to 
maintain the park year round.

Please enjoy our facilities and feel free to contact us if you have any 
questions!

YOUR NORTHWESTERN RECREATION COMMISSION

SWIM!
A feasibility study is being planned by a local resident group, recently incorporated as Northwestern Swim & Fitness, to explore the need 
for, potential costs, income sources and sustainability of a year-round swimming pool for the area served primarily by Northwestern 
Lehigh schools. Lynn, Weisenberg, Lowhill and Heidelberg Supervisors agreed to send letters in support of doing this study, useful when 
the corporation will submit its grant requests for state, county and charitable foundation funds. No financial commitment has been asked 
for or offered by these townships; they simply agree that a study should be done: Could a pool facility fill a need and be successful here? 

Contact: jansutermeister@gmail.com f Swim Heidel-Lynn
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HEIDELBERG UNION CHURCH, 
the oldest church in the township, 

has served our community for over 279 
years. Their outreach includes programs 
for all ages, youth through retirement 
age; support for local food banks; the 
Allentown Soup Kitchen and their 
traditional Sunday services. ALL ARE 
WELCOME.

Pastor Karen Yonney has been 
serving as the United Church of Christ 
pastor for almost 14 years. Sunday services are currently at 8:30 a.m., 
except for Union Services (see below). Then starting September 15th, 
service time will be 11:00 a.m.

Currently, the Lutheran congregation is served by a diversity of pastors 
leading Christ-centered and spirit-filled worship services in a welcoming 
environment; open to all wanting to experience God’s word and work. 
Services are currently at 11:00 a.m. Starting June 16th, service time will 
be 10:15 a.m., except for Union Services (see below). Starting September 
15th, service time will be at 8:30 a.m.

Union YOUTH FAITH FORMATION (PreK through 8th grade) and 
COFFEE AND CONVERSATION currently meet from 9:45-10:45 a.m. 
through June 2nd. During the summer, Youth Faith Formation and Coffee 
and Conversation do not meet, but will resume meeting on September 
8th.

Upcoming Sunday Union Services held at 10:15 a.m. are: July 7th; 
July 21st, Vacation Bible School Closing Service; and August 18th, Jazz 
Service (new for this year).

Upcoming Sunday Union Services held at 11:00 a.m. are: June 2nd; 

September 8th, Praise Band Service 
(new for this year); October 13th, 
Confirmation Reunion; December 1st, 
Christmas Handbell Concert; December 
15th, Faith Formation Program.

Union Christmas Eve Services are 
on Tuesday, December 24th, Christmas 
Eve Candlelight at 7:00 p.m.; Tuesday, 
December 24th, Christmas Eve 
Communion at 11:00 p.m.

Vacation Bible School will be held 
July 15th-19th, from 6:00-8:00 p.m. The theme for this year is Farm 
Fresh Faith! The closing program will be on Sunday, July 21st, at 10:15 
a.m.

Other events scheduled for 2019 at Heidelberg Union Church are: 
September 7th, Corn Pie and Ham Dinner; September 21st, Heidelberg 
5K; October 4th, Basket Social; October 6th, Blessing of the Animals; 
October 27th, Trunk or Treat; November 9th, String Art and Jazz; 
November 6th, Filling Sales; November 25th, Apple Dumpling Sales; 
December, Christmas Cookie sale. More advertising will be done for 
these events closer to the time or check our websites, but if you have any 
questions, call the church office at 610-767-4740.

The church’s address is 5187 Irvin Road, Slatington, PA 18080 
(intersection of Church and Irvin Roads near Saegersville); church phone: 
610-767-4740; U.C.C. Website: www.uccheidelberg.org; Lutheran 
Website: www.heidelberglutheran.org.

Look for us on Facebook, too!

HEIDELBERG UNION CHURCH

NORTHWEST 
CHILDREN’S CENTRE, INC.

“Proudly serving our surrounding communities since 1997”

Accepting 

children ages 

6 weeks to 

12 years old. 

Pennsylvania Keystone Star 4 Accreditation Childcare Center

6301 Route 309, Suite 200 
New Tripoli, PA 18066 
610-767-1990

ADVERTISING SALES 
OPPORTUNITY

Call for Information
215-257-1500 x106

Email your resume to gregory.cbn@gmail.com

Rewarding Work 
That Fits Your Life!

• Proven Products
• Flexible Schedule
• Generous Commissions

Be Your Own Boss. Enjoy Outside Sales Independence.
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Jacqueline Breidinger
Associate Broker

Benjamin Real Estate
4327 Rt. 309
Schnecksville, PA 18078
Office 610-799-9100   Fax 610-799-9815
Cell 484-951-2222
Text: bhhsjb To: 87778
jackie@bhhsbre.com
www. bhhsbre.com
     A member of the franchise system of BHH Affilialtes, LLC
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We welcome our neighbors and friends 
in Heidelberg Township to join us for 

Celebration, Praise, Worship and Prayer each 
Sunday at 10AM. We are a Christ-centered full 
gospel charismatic family church that exists to 
share the love of God and His goodness to all.

We are a place where miracles happen; where you can find help for 
whatever you may be going through; and where you can find hope for 
your future.

THE HEALING PLACE at Livingston Fellowship was created:
• To glorify and worship God;
• To lead people to faith in Jesus Christ;
• To help people find their destiny and purpose in life;
• To disciple adults and children to maturity in the Word of God;
• To support people in their ministry and life’s mission; and
• To bring them into the fellowship of a church family.
We have something for everyone at THE HEALING PLACE at 

Living Stone Fellowship. You will find people here who are from “all 
walks of life”, different ages, different cultures, different heritages, but 
of the same spirit, coming together as a family, to love God, love each 
other and together growing to become more like Jesus. We welcome 
you to join us to see how great it is to become a member of the Kingdom 
of God.

We offer many events and fellowship experiences for people to 
deepen their spiritual understanding of our Father’s love and His 
goodness.

Join us for the following regularly scheduled events:

* Every Sunday Morning at 10AM -- Sunday Celebration with 
Children’s church

* 2nd Saturday of every month at 6PM – Family and Community Night
-- FREE meal served to everyone who attends. Along with a time 

of fellowship, great food, sharing, enjoying a family get together. 
Free Movies, Free Bingo and Games. Activities vary month to month. 
Everyone in the Community is invited. Just let us know you are coming 
so we can provide for everyone

-- RSVP 610-298-3020
* 2nd & 4th Monday of every month at 6:30PM – Gemstones 

Women’s Ministry
* 2nd Saturday of every month at 8AM – Men’s Bible Study Ministry
* 3rd Saturday of every month at 8AM -- Men’s Fellowship 

Breakfast with a special guest speaker
* Every Tuesday evening at 6:30PM and every Wednesday morning 

at 10AM -- Family Prayer Time - Where Miracles Happen
-- Email us your prayer requests and we will pray for you and your 

family.
* Every Sunday morning following worship -- Children’s ministry in 

our Kids Zone classes for ages 3-12
* Spanish translation available upon request

Senior Pastor Jean F. Masiko
Associate Pastor Jaime G. Gonzalez

THE HEALING PLACE at Living Stone Fellowship

6925 Flint Hill Road (at the intersection of Long Court & Flint Hill Rd)
New Tripoli, PA 18066
(610) 298-3020 (office)
Email: Living@ptd.net
www.thehealingchurch.com
Like us on Face Book

THE HEALING PLACE AT LIVING STONE FELLOWSHIP - WHERE MIRACLES HAPPEN
6925 Flint Hill Road (at the intersection of Long Court & Flint Hill Rd) New Tripoli, PA

It seems like every time it rains lately it produces localized flooding. Homeowners or renters insurance does not cover flood events and can 
leave you footing the bill for any damage done by water. 

Flood insurance is available to anyone in any area (even if you are not in a designated flood zone), and often at very 
reasonable rates. Homeowners and renters in any area can get flood insurance, as can businesses. https://www.floodsmart.
gov has information on flood insurance, preparing for flood events, staying safe during flood events, and much more!

The following link has information on ways property owners can save on flood insurance. https://www.floodsmart.
gov/costs/how-can-i-pay-less-for-my-flood-insurance. Know your risks. Search the FEMA map service center for your 
address https://msc.fema.gov/portal/search

WHEN IT RAINS IT FLOODS! By Dawn Didra

Continued on page 14
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2019 Calendar – Lehigh Gap Nature Center 

14    Fall  2019

Lehigh Gap Nature Center is excited for the new year and a summer full of wonderful events for you 
to enjoy with us. Our summer hours for the Osprey House will be 9am – 4pm, but our trails and the 

mountain are open from sunrise to sunset! Check out our website at www.lgnc.org or our Facebook page 
at https://www.facebook.com/lehighgap for information about upcoming events!!!

Four B Walks (Bugs, Butterflies, Birds, and Blooms) with Doug Burton Every Wednesday in July at 10:00 a.m. For families with 
children ages 5-11.
Naturalist Club Meets the first Monday of each month at 4:00 p.m. For students in grades 7-12.
Watershed Camp July 16-19 – For students finishing grades 6-12. Registration required. Contact the Nature Center for an application.
July 20, 10:00 a.m.-Noon – Pond Adventure Join us for a dragon(fly), macroinvertebrate, and reptile/amphibian hunt at the Kittatinny 
Ponds!
August 12, 8:00-9:30 p.m. – Nature at Night Search for moths, caterpillars, bats and other creatures of the night. Discover critters that 
glow in the dark with black light flashlights!
August 24, 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. – Autumn Migration Birding Workshop Learn why birds migrate and how to identify autumn migrants, 
before taking a field trip to Bake Oven Knob in search of songbirds, Bald Eagles, and Ospreys. Meet at the Osprey House.
Autumn Speaker Series – Events to be announced. Check www.lgnc.org for more information. 
September 8, Noon-4:00 p.m. – Lehigh Gap Bike & Boat Explore the Lehigh Gap by bike and raft on a guided excursion hosted by LGNC 
and Pocono Whitewater/Pocono Biking. Registration required and limited to 18 participants. Registration details TBA.
August 15 - November 24 Bake Oven Knob Hawk Count Join us on the lookout to help with the 59th annual Autumn Hawk Count as a 
volunteer counter or spotter, to learn about the raptors, their ecology and migrations, or just to enjoy the view and the spectacle of the hawk 
flight. The lookout is staffed daily by our research intern or by LGNC volunteers.
September 12, 7:00 p.m. – LGNC Program Update LGNC staff will share the latest education, conservation, and research updates!
September 21, 9:00 a.m.- 3:00 p.m. – Migration Fest Our annual celebration of hawk migration and Appalachian Mountain ecology. 
Learn about the annual fall spectacle of hawks and butterflies migrating along the Kittatinny Ridge and how to identify raptors. Activities 
throughout the day; schedule to be announced on our website.

Contact us for more information, and check the website for additional events.
Phone: 610-760-8889 • Email: lgnc@ptd.net • Website: www.lgnc.org • Facebook: www.facebook.com/lehighgap

Here’s a list of our calendar of events

Pennsylvania residents may once again be banned from buying areal fireworks. Lawmakers have been hearing from 
first responders, police officers and residents who are not happy with the public response to the new law. First 

responders have been responding to an increased number fires and injuries caused by fireworks. Police officers have also 
seen a rise in noise complaints as well as people setting off fireworks too close to buildings. For many military veterans, 
the sound of fireworks can trigger post-traumatic stress disorder symptoms. Some residents have small children or pets 
that are fearful and even inconsolable when hearing fireworks.

Being considerate of your neighbors and following the guidelines in the law may help curb these concerns and prevent 
a repeal of the law. Under the current law, even if the fireworks are legal the following conditions must be met. Fireworks 
cannot be set off 150 feet from an occupied building even if the building is not occupied at the time. You must have the 
property owner’s permission to set off fireworks on public or private property. You must be 18 or over and you cannot 
be under the influence of drugs or alcohol.

Talking to your neighbors and letting them know when you are going to be setting off a fireworks display can go a 
long way towards easing concerns and making it a positive experience for everyone.

PA FIREWORKS LAWS MAY BE CHANGING AGAIN!

Continued from page 11

FLOOD SAFETY TIPS:
NEVER drive through water on or off the road! TURN AROUND, DON’T DROWN!! It only takes 6 inches 
of swiftly moving water to push even a large heavy vehicle off the road. 3 inches of swift moving water can 
sweep you off your feet and into flood waters. There may be areas of the road that you cannot see that are 
washed away and often the water is deeper than it appears. Floodwaters can also contain hazardous materials 
and debris that can cause illness, rashes and serious injuries. Entering floodwaters should be avoided whenever possible!!

WHEN IT RAINS IT FLOODS! By Dawn Didra
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OPEN 
May to 
October

Water Wheel Farm Stand
1/4 mile north of Route 309/Route 100 Intersection

Variety of seasonal local 
produce and flowers available
Open 7 days a week, 10:00am-6:00pm

www.mikefinksproduce.com

610-767-2409

F.M.N.P. 
Checks 

Accepted 
Here
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NORTHWESTERN LEHIGH VETERANS MEMORIAL AT ONTELAUNEE PARK

In June 2018 three people from Lynn Township were appointed to discuss building a memorial to our Veterans. Donald Christ, Harold 
Handwerk and Willard Dellicker quickly decided that the memorial should include all of the Veterans in the four Townships that make 

up Northwestern Lehigh School District. Letters went out to Lowhill, Weisenberg and Heidleberg Townships to invite them to be part of a 
committee to design, raise funds and build a unique and suitable memorial to honor the service of all Veterans of the four Townships from 
the Revolutionary War to the present with accommodations to recognize Veterans into the future.

To date the committee has been soliciting names of Veterans from our local families, churches, cemeteries and organizations. Nancy 
Zellner has been busy entering names and information about the Veteran’s service into a data base that will eventually be made available 
on our web site research the history of local Veterans. Based on similar memorials of neighboring areas like Palmerton and Slatington 
we estimate having around 3,000 to 4,000 names. Special thanks to Gloria Zimmerman who made available Veteran’s names from the 
Revolution and Civil Wars from her Historical Society archives. Also, thanks to Faye Foulk who has been walking local cemeteries to 
gather hundreds of names from plaques and gravestones.

The design concept for the memorial is shown below in a hand sketch that the committee is using to get suggestions from local memorial 
contractors and landscape architects for the final design. The size and cost will be determined by the number of names we need to have 
included on the granite panels. The panels will be arranged in a circle cut into the slope between the existing eternal flame and flagpoles at 
the park entrance and the “Mail Pouch” barn. The panels will be about 4 feet high at the entrance rising to seven feet high at the far side. 
The circle will be around fifty feet in diameter to fit enough panels for 3,500 names. The Veteran’s name will be engraved on the panel 

corresponding with their period of service from the Revolutionary War, Civil War, WW I, 
WW II, Korea, Vietnam and the current War on Terror.

Please visit our website https://nwlehighvetsmemorial.org to access a form that you can 
fill out to include a Veteran you know on the memorial, view the guidelines for being listed 
on the memorial, review our committee meeting minutes and monitor status of donations 
and design/build progress. Donations can also be sent to the Lynn Township office: NWL 
Veterans Memorial, 7911 Kings Highway, New Tripoli, PA 18066. Please make checks 
payable to NWL Veterans Memorial. You may contact the Memorial committee by email at: 
nwlehighvetsmemorial@gmail.com. 

On behalf of the Committee:
HEIDELBERG -Steve Bachman, Justine Bachman, Wiliam Mantz, Eugene Handwerk 

(Treasurer) 
LOWHILL – Rick Hughes 
LYNN – Donald Christ (President), Harold Handwerk (Vice President), Willard Dellicker (Secretary),  Dave Keller and Nancy Zellner. 
WEISENBERG – Richard Bleiler, Harold Haas
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Rescuing cats and kittens (and finding them forever homes) and offering a low-cost spay/neuter programs have been the primary missions of 
Forgotten Felines and Fidos (FFF) for 25 years. The no-kill, volunteer-driven cat shelter will host a big celebration on Saturday, Sept. 21 

from noon until 5 p.m. Mark your calendars now and check our Facebook page for details including wine, beer and spirits tasting and live music.
Located on Mountain Road in Germansville, FFF is one of the oldest cat shelters in the region. Two of the original founders of the organization 

- Carm Biery and Sue Bowman - are still deeply involved in the shelter, along with a host of volunteers who handle everything from cleaning and 
caring for the cats on a daily basis, to recruiting volunteers, working to get cats and kittens adopted, fundraising and marketing.

It truly takes a village, and the village can always use more able bodies who love to love cats, or repair cat towers and mesh between condos. If 
you’re interested in volunteering, please send an email to fffvolunteer@verizon.net.

For anyone interested in:
● Adopting a wonderful feline - adoption hours are Saturday, noon to 4 p.m. 
● Low-cost spay/neuter - we operate on most Tuesdays and Thursdays. Call 610-760-9009, option #1 to make an appointment.
   (cats and small dogs only) 
● Vaccination clinic - twice a year -- usually April and September. Check our website closer to September for the specific date. 
● Volunteering - we need help on most weekday mornings and for special projects. Email fffvolunteer@verizon.net. 
● Fostering - kittens aren’t necessarily born loveable and playful; they get that way because they have great foster moms/families 
   who help them become socialized to humans and turn into wonderful forever pets. If you’re interested in becoming a foster family 
   or parent, please email fffvolunteer@verizon.net 
● Becoming a member or donating - please visit our website where you can do both.

If you’ve never been to the shelter, please come by on a Saturday during adoption hours. We take care of about 135 cats at the shelter at any 
given time and they love to be petted and played with. Remember to mark your calendars for our 25th anniversary celebration, and if you are a 
current shelter member or donor, many thanks for your support!

Forgotten Felines & Fidos 6022 Mountain Rd. Germansville, PA 18053 610-760-9009
www.forgottenfelines.org https://www.facebook.com/forgottenfelinesnew/

GERMANSVILLE’S FORGOTTEN FELINES 
CELEBRATES 25TH ANNIVERSARY
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PROPERTY TAX & RENT REBATE APPLICATION DEADLINE 
EXTENDED

The 2018 Property Tax and Rent Rebate program has been extended 
for eligible residents until December 31, 2019, according to Senate 
Appropriations Chairman Pat Browne.

The program benefits Pennsylvanians age 65 and older; widows 
and widowers age 50 and older; and people with disabilities age 18 
and older. The income limit is no more than $35,000 for homeowners 
and $15,000 for renters during the 2018 year. Applicants are reminded 
that when calculating income, only half of Social Security income is 
included.

Applications and information are available by visiting or calling 
any of Senator Browne’s offices or by visiting the Property Tax and 
Rent Rebate section of PA Department of Revenue’s website at www.
revenue.pa.gov.

Claimants are reminded to bring with them and provide all the 
necessary income, property tax or rental information – including a rent 
certificate signed by their landlord – for their claims to be processed 
accurately and quickly.

Since the Property Tax/Rent Rebate Program’s 1971 inception, older 
and disabled adults have received more than $6.9 billion in property 
tax and rent relief. The program is funded by the Pennsylvania Lottery 
and slots revenue.

SENATOR BROWNE TO HOST KIDS DISCOVERY EXPO AT 
DA VINCI SCIENCE CENTER

Mark your calendars for Senator Pat Browne’s annual Kids Discovery 
Expo at the Da Vinci Science Center on Saturday, September 14, 2019 
from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m.

The Expo, which is free and open to the public, is designed to provide 

valuable information to parents, grandparents and children about the 
myriad of programs, information and other services available to them 
from government and community groups throughout the area.

Da Vinci’s regular exhibits will be on display along with additional 
vendors and scheduled entertainment. Vendors include: Cop ‘n’ Kids 
Children’s Literacy Program, which will provide a free book for every 
child (while supplies last), the Allentown Symphony, which will bring 
its Musical Treasure Chest, Coca-Cola Bottling of the Lehigh Valley, 
Air Products, Lehigh Valley Health Network, The CHIP Program 
of Capital BlueCross and the Pennsylvania State Treasury – PA 529 
College Savings Program. Refreshments will be provided.

The Da Vinci Science Center is located at 3145 Hamilton Boulevard 
Bypass in Allentown. For more information, visit www.senatorbrowne.
com or call (610) 821-8468.

SENATOR BROWNE’S OFFICE LOCATIONS
 Main District Office
702 W. Hamilton Street
Suite 101
Allentown, PA 18101
610-821-8468
Toll-Free: 1-800-280-7728
FAX: 610-821-6798

Northern Lehigh County
North Whitehall Township Building
3256 Levans Road
Coplay, PA 18037
610-769-5566
FAX: 610-769-5568

NEWS FOR CONSTITUENTS
By Senator Pat Browne, Appropriations Committee Chairman

Senator Pat Browne
Appropriations Committee Chairman

Already this session, the House of Representatives has acted on 
dozens of bills that promote workforce development and job 

readiness, ensure protections for crime victims and increase efficiency 
in government. Each month, we tackle bills that fit into a theme that 
represents the priorities of the people of Pennsylvania.

Next month, we will focus on strengthening communities, which 
includes legislation to increase public safety, assist communities 
combatting the opioid epidemic and provide needed support for families 
across the state.

Legislation that I’ve authored is part of the supporting families 
initiative, and specifically helps our military families in Pennsylvania.

Members of the National Guard and Reserves occasionally get 
called up for military service. It’s part of their service commitment 
and requires time away from their civilian jobs. In Pennsylvania, our 
guardsmen and guardswomen are protected from losing their civilian 
jobs and being marked absent from work if they are called to active 
duty within our state. However, there are many instances in which a 
Pennsylvania resident who is enlisted in another state’s National Guard 
is called to active duty, particularly to assist in times of emergency such

By State Rep. Gary Day, 187th Legislative District Serving 
Lehigh and Berks Counties

EMPLOYMENT PROTECTIONS FOR NATIONAL GUARD MEMBERS

What My District Office Can Do For You:

• Driver’s license and vehicle registration applications and renewals
• Assistance with PennDOT paperwork (lost cards, changes, 
	 corrections, special registration plates, vanity plates and temporary 

placards for disabled persons)
• PACE and PACENET applications for seniors
• Property Tax and Rent Rebate applications
• Voter registration forms and absentee ballot applications
• State tax forms
• Student aid applications
• Free state maps
• Copies of legislation
• Tours of the State Capitol
• Referrals to agencies to resolve state-related matters

STATE REPRESENTATIVE GARY DAY
6299 State Route 309, Star Plaza, Suite 302

New Tripoli, PA 18066  (610) 760-7082

Thursday, Oct. 3, 2019 • 10a.m. to 1p.m.
Kutztown Fire Company, 310 Noble Street, Kutztown
Free Flu Shots

SAVE THE DATE: Rep. Gary Day’s Senior Fair

Continued on page 19
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FOGELSVILLE, PA
www.christmanseptic.com

Call Us at  610-285-2563
for all of your septic related services!

Heidelberg Township Residents 
Receive $10.00 off Pumping

and save an additional
$5.00 with this ad

Cannot be used with any other discounts.
HIC #PA017760

Continued from page 18
as a fires, hurricanes, tornadoes and flooding.

Unfortunately, our state law does not cover those ordered to active 
duty in another state’s National Guard or Reserves. That means they 
could technically be terminated from their job here just for helping 
residents in other states when they need it most.

I believe this loophole in our state law needs to be closed. Our 
servicemen and servicewomen sacrifice so much for our freedoms and 
safety. They shouldn’t be at risk to sacrifice their jobs and support for 
their families.

My legislation, House Bill 630, would extend our current 
employment protections to Pennsylvania citizens who are members of 
another state’s National Guard and are called up to serve outside of the 
Commonwealth. My bill recently passed the House Veterans Affairs 
and Emergency Preparedness Committee and is positioned to be voted 
on by the full House in the coming weeks.

I’m hopeful the rest of my colleagues in the House and Senate as well 
as the Governor agree that our military families deserve this expanded 
employment protection and the peace of mind that their families will be 
taken care of when they are called to serve our nation.

BOY SCOUT TROOP 57 OF NEFFS

On Saturday May 29, 2018 at 6:00 PM at the Schnecksville 
Fire Company Pavilion Boy Scout Troop 57 of Neffs, led by 

Scoutmaster Karl Schmidt, conducted part one of their two part annual 
Flag Retirement and Ashes to Graves Program with the help of the 
VFW Post 12099 of Allentown and the historic Allentown Flag Day 
Association. The Scouts of Troop 57 performed and explained the 
thirteen folds of the flag. Flag Retirement followed in their incinerator 
which was an Eagle Scout project of former Troop member Paul 
Schappel.

For the Scouts of Troop 57 this Flag Retirement Ceremony is 
important for several reasons beyond the proper disposal of our tattered 
Old Glory. It is designed to honor the history of the flag from the first 
stitch through its final ash. Second, it gives the scouts an opportunity 
to demonstrate good citizenship in the community, and to thank all 
Veterans who served our country. In attendance for both parts of the 
program were Veterans from some of the local VFW posts as well as 
Veterans from the American Flag Day Association. Troop 57 began 
their retirement ceremony with an invocation which was then followed 
by the retiring of one of their own flags while scout Karl Schmidt, 
Jr. played Taps. This was followed with continued retirement of all 
damaged flags that were collected throughout the year or are brought to 
the program. All in attendance were given the opportunity to participate.

The second part of the program, the “Ashes to Graves” Ceremony, 
was originated by Troop 57 and WWII and Korean Veteran Joseph 
Zeller back in 2008. The concept of returning ashes of retired flags 
to Veteran Memorials, and the graves of Veterans continues without 
his help and guidance this year. Joseph Zeller passed away late last 
year at 100 yrs. young. The following is a link to his obituary: https://
www.legacy.com/obituaries/mcall/obituary.aspx?n=joseph-richard-
zellerjoe& pid=191007856&fhid=9584

Every year this ceremony gains more popularity and grows. Over the 
last few years, ashes were spread at the War Memorials in Washington 
D.C., Antietam National Battlefield, Gettysburg, the United States 
Naval Cemetery & Columbarium in Annapolis, MD as well as on the 50 
yd. line at the Navy-Marine Corp Memorial Stadium and on Veterans 
graves across the United States. This year’s Ashes will again be spread 
by the Scouts.

Troop 57 held the Flag Retirement on Tuesday, June 4, 2019 at 
6:00pm the Schnecksville Fire Company Pavilion. The Ashes to Graves 
program will be on Tuesday, June 11, 2019, 6:00 at the Neffs Union 
UCC Church Cemetery. 

For more information contact Karl Schmidt, 610.703.0959.
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Board of Supervisors
Meetings-3rd Thursday of every month at 7:30 p.m.
Steve Bachman, Chairman
David Fink
Jonathan Jakum, Vice Chairman

Planning Commission
Meetings –Last Monday of every month (when there 
is an agenda) at 7:30 p.m.
Mark Steidinger, Chairman
Priscilla Brennan, V-Chairman
Christine Bailey, Secretary
Brian Alnutt
Patricia Fenstermacher
Lucas Savage
Donald Billig
Janice Meyers, Recording Secretary

Zoning Hearing Board
Meetings-3rd Monday of every month (when there is 
an agenda) at 7:30 p.m.
Andrew Toth, Chairman
Michael J. Bailey
Stephen Dymond
Mary Beth Dolinich-Alternate

Environmental Advisory Council
Meetings-2nd Tuesday of every month
Priscilla Brennan, Chairman
Morgan Kunkel, Secretary
Dawn Didra
Jonathan Jakum
Lucas Savage

Agriculture Security Area Advisory Council
Meetings as required
David Fink, Chairman
Daniel Hartman
William Dietrich
Michael Bailey
Janice Meyers, Recording Secretary

Township Auditors
Meeting-Tuesday after 1st Monday in January
Susan Zellner, Chairman
Sharon Metzger, Secretary
Barbara Weaver

UCC Board of Appeals
Meetings (when needed)
Gregory Snyder, Chairman
Jay Scheffler, Vice Chairman
Barry Mantz
Jeff Christman
Steven Ackerman

Township Solicitor
Atty. Charles Waters-Steckel & Stopp Law Offices

Zoning Hearing Board Solicitor
John Ashcraft III, Esquire

Emergency Management Coordinator
Position Open

Lehigh County Emergency Services 
Office of Emergency Management 
640 W. Hamilton Street, 8th Floor 
Allentown, PA 18101 
610-782-4600

Heidelberg Township 
Administrative Office Location 
6272 Route 309, Suite A 
New Tripoli, PA 18066 
Phone 610-767-9297 ext. 11

Township Website Address 
www.heidelberglehigh.org

Township Administrator, Secretary,  
and Treasurer 
Janice Meyers ~ 610-767-9297 ext. 14

Township Zoning Officer /Office Assistant 
Dawn Didra ~ 610-767-9297 ext. 11

Road Maintenance Department 
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent ~         
610-767-9297 ext. 15 
Travis Moyer 
Daniel Watt 
Jonathan Pasieka

Township Engineer and Alternate Zoning 
Officer 
Keystone Consulting Engineers, Inc.  
Christopher Noll ~ 610-865-4555

Sewage Enforcement Officer 
Christopher Noll ~ 610-865-4555 
Alternate Sewage Enforcement 
Scott Bieber ~ 610-965-1167

Tax Collector ~ Property 
Phyllis Breininger ~ 610-767-7919 
6292 Sunset Road 
Germansville, PA 18053

Tax Collector ~ Wage 
H. A. Berkheimer, Tax Officer ~ 1-800-360-8989 
50 North Seventh Street 
Bangor, PA 18013

Building Inspectors 
CodeMaster Inspection Services ~ 484-223-0763 
Blue Mountain Inspection Service ~ 570-943-2577

Emergencies ~ 911 
Communications Non-Emergency 610-437-5252

State Police ~ 610-861-2026 
Bethlehem Barracks 
2930 Airport Road 
Bethlehem, PA 18017

Goodwill Fire Company #1 ~ Germansville 
6011 Memorial Road ~ PO Box 69 
Germansville, PA 18053 
Social Hall 610-767-7757 
Social Hall Rental ~ Please Contact Ashley 
Gillenberger 484-560-6998

Germansville Post Office 
6066 Memorial Road 
Germansville, PA 18053 
610-767-3367

NOVA - Northern Valley EMS
2375 Levans Road
Coplay, PA 18037
610-262-1075

Northwestern Lehigh School District
6493 Route 309
New Tripoli, PA 18066
610-298-8661        

PA State Representative ~ District 187
Gary Day
6299 Route 309 ~ Suite 302
New Tripoli, PA 18066
Phone 610-760-7082

PA State Senator ~ District 16
Patrick “Pat” Browne
702 Hamilton St
Allentown, PA 18101
Phone 610-821-8468            

District Justice 31-3-01
Thomas Creighton III
106 South Walnut Street
Slatington, PA 18080
610-767-8641
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True Value Hdw Schnecksville
DAMIAN VANSUCH

Store Manager

5350 Rte 873, Schnecksville, PA 18078-2259 
Phone: 610.767.3361 

Fax: 610.767.0161 
e-mail: schneckshardware@outlook.com

Senior Discount on Wednesdays!

Hours: M-F 8-8; Sat 8-6; Sun 9-4

HEIDELBERG  TOWNSHIP 

Heidelberg Township would like to thank the businesses who 
advertised in this publication and to recognize them each as 
supporters and cornerstones of our community.  For it is with 
their contributions that this newsletter has been produced at no 
charge to our residents.
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SELIG ELECTRIC
New Homes, Residential,  

Commercial, Service Upgrades,
Custom Lighting,

Aerial Work

Owner
Brian Selig
Germansville, PA
610.767.4982

4th Generation
of Service

PA License #016093

HEIDELBERG  TOWNSHIP



FEINOUR’S AUTOMOTIVE
6961 Rt 309
New Tripoli, PA 18066
•	 State Inspection
•	 PA Emission Inspection
•	 Alignments - Repairs

Steve I. Feinour
Chris D. Feinour

Tel: 610.298.8921
Fax: 610.298.8816

Ruth R. Miller, Notary Public

Hours:
Mon-Wed 11:00 am to 7:00 pm

Thurs Closed
Fri 8:00 am to 5:00 pm
Sat 8:00 am to 2:00 pm

6158 Route 309, Germansville, PA 18053
610-767-9417  Fax: 610-767-9561

Online Title Transfers and Instant Registration Renewals
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STECKEL and STOPP
ATTORNEYS-AT-LAW

CHARLES W. STOPP
1036 Main St.

Slatington

610-767-3861

CHARLES A. WATERS
4331 Route 309

Schnecksville

610-799-4641

“Where Funeral Service is Provided in a Personal and Dignified Way.”

Specializing In Funeral Pre-Planning 
Affordable Funeral, Cremation and  

Veterans Services Available 
www.hunsickerfuneralhome.com

Kevin E. Hunsicker
Funeral Home, Inc.
4214 Main Street, PO Box 29
Slatedale, PA 18079-0029
Kevin E. Hunsicker, Supervisor

Tel: 610 767-3700

Hunsicker Funeral Home
& Cremation Services
3438 PA Route 309
Orefield, PA 18069-2418
Susan A. Tretter, Supervisor

Tel: 610 841-7050

The Mill in Germansville, Inc.
Robert Campfield 
Store Manager
7130 Bake Oven Rd
Germansville, PA 18053
610-767-9650
themillgermansville@gmail.com
Facebook: The Mill in Germansville

HEIDELBERG  TOWNSHIP 
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Haircuts, colors, 
perms, wax
Hours:
Mon. - Wed. 10 - 7:30
Thurs. - 10 - 6
Fri. 8 - 5
Sat. 8 - 12
Closed Sundays & Last 
Monday of the Month

RT. 309 & 100 New Tripoli, PA           484-623-4774

Luxury Boarding Daycare
Nine acres of securely fenced land cage free 
supervised 24 hours a day

BACHMAN
FUEL
• �ULTRA-LOW SULFER  

HEATING FUEL

• �ON-ROAD & OFF-ROAD  
DIESEL

• KEROSENE

610-657-3124
New Tripoli

MAYHEM IS EXPENSIVE.
ALLSTATE IS NOT.

HAVIGHURST AGENCY
610-760-0570
WALNUTPORT 97

66
0

53

Subject to terms, conditions and availability. Allstate Fire and Casualty Insurance Co.
 ©2013 Allstate Insurance Co.
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